

## City of NAPOLEON, OHIO

255 WEST RIVERVIEW AVENUE, P.O. BOX 151 NAPOLEON, OHIO 43545-0151 (419) 592-4010 FAX (419) 599-8393

840 Scott

May 17, 1996

Mayor Donald M. Stange

Members of Council
Michael J. DeWit, President
Sarah J. Peper
John E. Church
James Hershberger
Terri A. Williams
Travis B. Sheaffer

City Manager Marc S. Gerken, P.E.

Dennis Fligor

Finance Director Gregory J. Heath

Law Director David M. Grahn

City Engineer Adam C. Hoff, P.E. Mr. John Helberg, P.E. Gerken Paving, Inc. P.O. Box 607 Napoleon, Ohio 43545

Re:

Snyder-Wesche Funeral Home Parking Lot Improvements

Dear Mr. Helberg:

As per our telephone conversation of May 15, 1996, please lower the proposed ten (10) inch storm sewer to provide a minimum of 4'-0" of cover, relocate the catch basin to the west to reduce the slope of the asphalt and limit the placement of the stone base to no nearer than 20'-0" from the easterly right-of-way of Scott Street. With these revisions, your plan is hereby approved.

The remaining issues stated in my correspondence of May 1, 1996 will need to be addressed by the Board of Zoning Appeals and Planning Commission at a later date prior to the installation of the proposed fencing and parking stalls.

If you should have any questions, please call me.

Yours truly,

Adam C. Hoff, P.E. City Engineer

ACH:rd

cc: Mr. Richard Borris

Mr. Brent Damman, Building/Zoning Inspector Mr. Sonny Helberg, Construction Inspector C:\AMIPRO\CITYENGR\LETTERSHELBERG.SAMMay 17, 1996 8:33 AM